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FROM THE GRAND KNIGHT 
Vivat Jesus 
 
Dear Brother Knights: 
 
   Tempus fugit – it’s hard to believe it is 2015 already.  Christmas 
has come and gone for another year, but hopefully the spirit of the 
holiday will stay with you.  I hope everyone had a wonderful 
Christmas holiday and I wish you and yours all the best for the New 
Year.  Thank you to everyone who supported our many events and 
activities this past year – you should be rightly proud of your efforts 
and their results – especially our contributions to charity. 
   December was another eventful month for our Council.  At the 
beginning of the month we had another Texas Hold’em fundraiser at 
the Wintergarden Tavern in Chesterfield.  I really appreciate Don 
Heydens for chairing this event and everyone who helped work this 
important fundraiser. 
   Our Council held another first degree exemplification on the 11th at 
our hall, where we initiated three new members.  Please join me in 
welcoming the following gentlemen:  Edward Frank, Robert Filarecki, 
and James Adams.  I’d also like to thank our degree team for their 
excellent work.  Thank you to everyone who attended in support of 
our new brother Knights. 
   Our council will host a Major degree on Saturday, January 10th with 
the first degree exemplification beginning at 9:00 am in our hall.  This 
is an excellent opportunity for any first degree member who would 
like to participate fully in our Council.  This is also an opportunity for 
anyone who would like to join the 4th degree at the upcoming March 
7th exemplification.  The degree will be followed by a luncheon.  
Please RSVP to me by January 8th at jason meyers@uticakofc.com 
or (586) 580-1882. 
   Once again, our Council sponsored the children’s spelling bee and 
“Keep Christ in Christmas” poster contests.  Special thanks to Joe 
Lograsso for championing these activities, and thanks to everyone 
involved in helping and judging. 
   Friday, December 19th was our first family movie night.  Thanks 
again to Joe Lograsso for hosting this fun, faith filled family activity 
and thanks to everyone who worked to make it successful.  Please 
consult the calendar for future movie nights. 
   This month, our council hosted the winter district meeting in our 
club room.  Thank you to DGK Steve Salter for hosting this event in 
my absence and to the officers who attended. 
   I would like to thank Warren and Paulette Sawdon for once again 
 

Hosting the Children’s Christmas party.  Thank you to everyone 
who setup, cooked, and cleaned for this event.  Thanks to everyone 
who donated to our coat drive and especially to John Ternes for 
collecting and delivering the coats.  Thank you also to Joe 
Manuszak for chairing the share the wealth raffle and to everyone 
who helped to sell tickets. 
   Many thanks to Don and Barb Heydens, Paul and Lisa 
Burmeister, George and Debbie Wiegand, and Norm and Wanda 
Grifka for shopping for our sponsored families this Christmas.  
Thanks to everyone who helped wrap the presents.  Thanks to 
everyone for heling bring Christmas jog to families in need. 
   Upcoming events of note: 

• Sunday, January 11 – Seminarian Benefit Breakfast from 
8:30 am until noon 

• Sunday, January 18 – Seminarian Benefit Dance at our 
Hall from 2:00 pm to 7:00 pm 

• Sunday – Monday, February 22 – 23 – Mid-Winter Casino 
Bus Trip 

• Saturday, March 14 – St. Patrick’s Day Party 
• Friday – Sunday, March 27 – 29 – MI Tootsie Roll Drive 

(Palm Sunday) 
   Please consult our calendar for more events and activities.  I wish 
you and your families a delightful winter season.  Please pray for 
our Holy Father’s Prayer Intentions this month. 

• Peace - That those from diverse religious traditions and all 
people of good will may work together for peace. 

• Consecrated Life – That in this year dedicated to 
consecrated life, religious men and women may rediscover 
the joy of following Christ and strive to serve the poor with 
zeal in proclaiming Christ to all nations. 

Fraternally, 
 
Jason Meyers 
Grand Knight 
(586) 383-0284 
jason.meyers@uticakofc.com 

 
KNIGHT OF THE MONTH 
 
   For the month of January we are honoring Anthony Quagliato.  
Anthony and his wife Amanda live on Independence Avenue in 
Shelby Township for 13 years.  

 



  
 

 

  

 
ST. LAWRENCE COUNCIL 

KNIGHT LIFE 
St. Lawrence Council 2950 

44425 Utica Road; Utica, Michigan 48317 
Council Website:  http://www.uticakofc.com 

MEETINGS = 2nd and last Thursday of each month 
 

OFFICERS 
 

Chaplain………………………………......……Father Roman Pasieczny 
State Treasurer…………………………….……….…....Antonio Vittorini 
District Deputy…………………………….…………..………David Kuptz 
Grand Knight…………………………………….………Jason A. Meyers 
Deputy Grand Knight……………………………….………..Steve Salter 
Warden……………………………………………...………...John Ternes 
Chancellor……………………………………...………….…….Harry Kuk 
Trustee……………..…,,..…Greg DeFauw, Joe Lograsso, Jerry Mulka 
Recorder…………………………………………..……….Kevin Manning 
Treasurer……………………………………..……………..Don Heydens 
Advocate………………………………...…………….…….Tom Brennan 
Financial Secretary………………………..…………….Paul Burmeister 
Lecturer…………………………………………………...……..Gary Lusk 
Inside Guard…………………………………………….………Paul Cone 
Outside Guard…………..…………………Joe Manuszak, Tom Mueller 
 

DIRECTORS 
Program Director…………………………………….……..Joe Lograsso 
Membership Director………………………………………..Jim Bokshan 
Church Activities Director……………………………Maurice Van Hevel 
Council Activities Director………………………………...Joe Manuszak 
Youth Activities Director……………………………...…….Joe Lograsso 
Family Life Director…………………………………………….Paul Cone 
Community Activities Director………………..…………Ken Grunewald 
 

CHAIRMAN 
Knight Life Editor…………………………….…………Larry Nardecchia 
Degree Master…………………………………….………..Don Heydens 
Mentally Impaired Chairman………………………………Ron Wiegand 
Vocations Chairman…………………………….……...Dale Niedzwiecki 
Boysville Chairman………………………………...……Warren Sawdon 
Eyes for the Needy…………………………..………Maurice Van Hevel 
Pro-Life…………………………………………………………Joe Schudt 
Picnic Grounds…………………………………..……..Dale Niedzwiecki 
Retentions…………………………………….………………….Ray Keller 
Hall Manager………………………………………………….. Phil Kupser 
Club Room……………………………………,,,,………..Ken Grunewald 
Club Room Phone,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,…………………,,,,,,,,,(586) 739-9063 
 

ROSARY CHAIN 
Maurice Van Hevel……………………………………….(586) 739-2157 
Larry Shekoski…………………………………………….(586) 731-3548 
 

INSURANCE REPRESENTATIVE 
Dale Jacks…………………………………………………(586) 419-0276 

K OF C FACILITIES RENTAL INFORMATION 
 

Hall……………………………………..…………………..(586) 739-9063 
Picnic Grounds……………………………………………(586) 739-9063 
 

State Website Line – www.mikofc.org 
Supreme Website Link – www.kofc.org 

 

 
COUNCIL ACTIVITIES FOR 

JANUARY, FEBRUARY AND MARCH 
 
 January 1, 2015 – NEW YEAR’S DAY (HAPPY NEW YEAR) 
 
 January 5, 2015 – Knights Corp Meeting 7:30 pm Attendance 
 Of Knights Corp Members is MANDATORY.   
 January 11, 2015 – Seminarian Breakfast 8:30-12:00 noon. 
 January 11 – 14, 2015 – Texas Hold’em at the Hamlin Pub  
 located at 3946 Rochester Road in Troy.  This event is scheduled 
 from noon until 2:00 am 
 January 13, 2015 – First meeting of the month in our Hall at 8:00  
 pm 
 January 18, 2015 – Vocations Dance to benefit Seminarians from   
 2:00 pm – 7:00 pm at our Hall.  See attached articles.      
 January 23, 2015 – Family Movie Night.  Showing the movie Lion 
 King.  Doors open at 6:30 pm.  See article for details.      
 January 29, 2015 – Officer’s Meeting, everyone welcome at 8:00 
  Pm in the Club Room.   
       
 February 22-23, 2015 – Casino Bus Trip.  See article for details 
 February 27, 2015 – Family Movie Night.  Showing the movie  
 The Incredibles.  See article for details 
 
 March 14, 2015 – St. Patrick’s Day Party 
 March 27 – 29, 2015 – MI Tootsie Roll Drive (Palm Sunday) 
 
 Fraternally, 
 Joe Manuszak 
 Council Activities Director 
 
 
 

 KNIGHT OF THE MONTH CONTINUED 
 
   They have been married for 21 years this past September.  They 
have two children – Anthony Christian and Sydney Marie.  The 
family belongs to St. Lawrence Parish for 24 years.  Anthony 
Christian did the A/V for the parish liturgies for four years and he 
was in the youth group for one year. 
   Anthony is a Product Engineering Manager for Delphi and has 
been with Delphi for 24 years.  Amanda is a homemaker and is 
currently the lunchtime hostess at La Saj Lebanese Restaurant in 
Sterling Heights. 
   Anthony joined the St. Lawrence Knights of Columbus in 2014.  
He chaired the Chili Cook-Off to benefit the Jeffrey Wright Family. 
   Anthony likes to do home improvement projects, enjoys reading 
and listing to audio books.  His son, Anthony, is a freshman at 
Western Michigan University and enjoys theater.  Sydney is a 
Sophomore at Utica Academy for International Studies.  She 
enjoys dancing and hopes to study the Forensic Sciences when 
she goes to college.  The family likes to travel locally to enjoy fall 
color and winter sledding especially in the Traverse City, Petoskey 
and Emmet County areas.  They also like spending time with their 
good friends that they have met over the years through St. 
Lawrence. 
   Congratulations Anthony on being chosen Knight of the Month 
for January by your Brother Knights. 

                                                               
 
 
 

  

 



 
  

SEMINARIAN BENEFIT DANCE 

 
 

Sunday, January 18, 2015 
St. Lawrence K of C Hall 

44425 Utica Road 
Utica, Michigan 

 
2:00 pm – 7:00 pm 

 
Beer and Set-ups 

Pizza served at 5:00 pm 
All you can eat 

 
Music By:  Duane Malinowski 

 
Tickets - $16.00 

Advance Tickets Call: 
Leo (586) 731-1225 
Dale (586) 254-3495 

Tickets also sold at the door 
 

$100 CLUB 
 
Brother Knights and Ladies: 
   Hope this letter finds you and your family well.  On behalf of the 
Seminarian Fund at the St. Lawrence Council, I wanted to make 
you aware of a new aspect of the program that was started two 
years ago.  It is call the “One Hundred Dollar Club.”  Joining the 
club is quite easy, donate $100 and you’re in.  Our Council, along 
with the St. Lawrence Parish and generous people like you, are 
able to support on average 25 young men at $1,000 each annually 
to help with their financial needs.  The last three years of 
chairmanship of the Vocation program have opened my eyes to the 
difficulties faced as a Seminarian, both mentally and financially.  All 
Club members will once again be recognized at our annual dance 
January 18, 2015.  As a token of appreciation, all Club members 
will receive two free tickets to the dance. 
   Please be part of it.  It is VERY rewarding. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Dale Niedzwiecki 
K of C Vocation Chairman 
 

 
Please respond on or before January 10, 2015 
Send To:  $100 Club; 8056 Ogden; Sterling Heights, MI 48314 
 
Name:________________________________________________ 
Or In Memory of_________________________________________ 
Any questions call:  (586) 254-3495 

FAMILY OF THE MONTH 

   For the month of January we are honoring Jim Bokshan and his wife 
Lou.  They live on Blueridge Drive in Shelby Township.  They have 
been married for 25 years this last November.  They have three 
children – Amanda (21), and the twins Anthony and Alexis who are 16. 
   The family belongs to St. Lawrence Parish.  They are involved with 
McCrest, Applefest, and miscellaneous church, school and K of C 
projects   The children were altar servers. 
   Jim is a self-employed health insurance agent and Lou is a 
homemaker. 
   Jim joined St. Lawrence K of C in 2007.  He has held the office of 
Membership Chairman. 
   The family enjoys spending time on vacations up north in the 
summer.  They enjoy Florida in the winter.  They enjoy playing cards, 
volunteering and having pool parties in the summer. 
   Congratulations Jim and Lou on being chosen Family of the month 
for January by your Brother Knights. 

 

OUR SICK MEMBERS 
 
   Our prayers are required for the Brother Knights and family members 
who are sick and recovering:  Lillian Sparks, Stan Pollum, Louie 
Jonas, Mr. and Mrs. Richard Kwiecien, Megan Singer, Beverly Bebee, 
Mark Schneider, Jim Langeveld, Stan Singer, Stan Kups, Jerry 
Shekoski, Debbie Redding, Terry Donovan, Ann Marie Badke, Jim 
Wiegand, Linda Nardecchia, Dean Wiegand, Ray Wiengartz, Ryan 
Foster   Dan Rys, Mary Pascieczny, Steve Winkler, Teresa Winkler, 
Larry Shekoski and MaryLu DeFauw. 
   Also please remember in your prayers our deceased members and 
their families:  Steve Messina 
   If you know of anyone who should be on the list please call us at 
(586) 078-0579 or email us at:  lanardecchia@prodigy.net.  Any 
names that are underlined will come off the list next month unless we 
hear from you. 
 

TEXAS HOLD’EM 
   
   Our next scheduled event will be on January 11-14, 2015 at the 
Hamlin Pub.  Contact Don Heydens at dheydens@gmail.com or call 
his cell phone at (586) 419-3420/ if you can help.  We are in need of 
workers as the event starts at noon each day and runs until 2:00 am. 
 
Don Heydens 
Chairman 
 

BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES 
 
   We would like to wish all those people who are celebrating birthdays 
and/or anniversaries during the month of January a Happy Birthday or 
a Happy Anniversary. 

 
 



 
  

K OF C FAMILY MOVIE NIGHT 
 

Friday, January 23, 2015 
 

Featuring 
 

                         
 
   The St. Lawrence Knights of Columbus is pleased to announce 
“The Lion King” as the next movie that will be shown at the K of C 
Hall, in conjunction with the national K of C fucus on Building the 
Domestic Church!  Each movie contains a family theme that is 
pertinent in today’s culture. 
   Doors open at 6:30 pm.  There is no cost to this although free will 
offerings will be accepted.  This showing includes a free dinner of hot 
dogs, chips and snacks, fun activities and of course the movie. 
   Important:  The movie is meant for the family and is not just for the 
kids.  Please make reservationsa by emailing Joe Lograsso at 
lograsso@comcast.net and providing how many spots you will 
need. 
 
The next movie planned is “The Incredibles” on February 27, 2015 
MPLC Licensed 
 
Joe Lograsso 
    

 

INSURANCE CHECK-UP FOR 2015 
 
   Can you believe it will soon be 2015?  I hope that 2014 was a 
healthy, prosperous year for you and your family.  It’s said that time 
flies, and the older we get, the more that statement seems true.  As 
we review the next year and prepare to welcome a new one, we 
wonder where the time goes. 
   If you’re like most people, you’ve made some resolutions for 2015.  
If I may, I’d like to make two suggestions regarding your resolutions.  
First, write them down.  A resolution is really a goal for the year and, 
until you commit a goal to writing, it’s nothing more than a wish.  
Writing a resolution down is the first step towards achieving it.  
Whether your goal is to lose weight, contribute more time and 
money to charity, read more or watch less television, you’re more 
likely to accomplish it if you write it down. 
   Second, schedule some time to visit with me, your professional 
Knights of Columbus insurance agent.  The “insurance check-up” 
that I’ll provide (free of charge, by the way) will quickly identify any 
gaps in your family’s life insurance program.  And you’ll want to fill 
those gaps now, not later.  Unlike many other products, you need 
more than money to obtain life insurance.  You also need good 
health, and no one will ring a bell warning you when your health is 
about to change. 
   Knights of Columbus life insurance offers something precious few 
other financial products can – guarantees.  As long as you pay your 
premiums, the policy proceeds will be there for your beneficiaries 
should something happen to you.  We call that peace of mind, and 
that’s (as they say in the credit card commercials) – priceless. 
 
A HAPPY, HEALTHY, PROSPEROUS AND BLESSED NEW YEAR 
TO YOU AND YOUR FAMILY. 
 

                      
 

CHILDREN’S CHRISTMAS PARTY 
 
   Once again our children’s Christmas party was well attended by 
kids, parents and grandparents.  We want to thank the Campbell 
family for running the kitchen and the piñatas, Lisa Burmeister for 
face painting, John Ternes, Norm Grifka and Jerry Mulka for making 
all the popcorn and Ron Morrison and Harland Wagner for managing 
the pop   Also a big thanks to all the members and their wives who 
helped set up, cook and serve hotdogs and stayed to clean up 
afterwards.  But most of all a special thanks to Santa and Paulette 
Sawdon as Santa’s helper, who put a big smile on all the kids faces. 
 
Fraternally, 
 
Paulette and Warren Sawdon 
                                                          



 
  

 
 



  

 
 
   Afterwards, Sara hosted a short pizza luncheon and then gave a 
presentation to the Confirmation candidates and sponsors on 
receiving the Holy Spirit and discovering the graces God has given 
each of them.  Sara’s own Confirmation sponsor also participated, 
being an awesome example of how God continues to use people 
as great spiritual mentors in our lives. 
   The Knights of Columbus congratulate Sara on this significant 
achievement of being a leader though being a servant of Christ.  
Sara Moceri’s parents are Brother Scot and Amy Moceri. 
 

 
 

         
 
 
 
 

SAVE THE DATE 
 

St. Patrick’s Day Party 
 

March 14, 2015 at our Hall 

YOUTH LEADERSHIP INITIATIVE – MARIA SCHUDT 
 
   Dear St. Lawrence Knights of Columbus, Parish and School: 
 
   Thank you so much for everyone’s donations to the Holy Cross 
Children’s Services Bath Basket Project! 
   In total, we created 45 baskets for the troubled children, teens, and 
adults at Holy Cross.  I personally delivered the baskets to these 
people.  It is amazing to see how much something as simple as a 
bottle of shampoo and conditioner can impact these people so much!  
The experience really helped me appreciate what I have. 
   Thank you again to everyone who helped out.  I ask that you pray 
for all those helping out and staying at Holy Cross Children’s 
Services. 
 
God Bless! 
 
Maria Schudt 
 
The Knights of Columbus congratulate Maria on her successful 
project and leadership.  Maria’s parents are Brother Knight Joe and 
Susan Schudt. 
 

 

YOUTH LEADERSHIP INITIATIVE – SARA MOCERI 
 
   Sara Moceri, a sophomore at Lutheran High North High School in 
Macomb Township, Michigan and a member of St. Lawrence Parish 
in Utica, Michigan recently led a group of Confirmation candidates 
and their sponsors in an afternoon of Christian Service and spiritual 
reflection. 
 
   The project consisted of visiting Shelby Nursing Home and 
engaging with the residents during an afternoon social time.                                                            

   
 
Sara’s group served ice cream to the residents, played games with 
the residents in the dining room and talked with the residents and 
their family members. 
                                                           



  

 

 
 

 
 
Reflection:  Family communion can only by preserved and 

perfected through a great spirit of sacrifice.  It requires, in fact, 

a ready and generous openness of each and all to 

understanding, to forbearance, to pardon, to reconciliation.  

There is no family that does not know how selfishness, 

discord, tension and conflict violently attack and at times, 

mortally wound its own communion:  hence there arise the 

many and varied forms of division in family life.  But, at the 

same time, every family is called by the God of peace to have 

the joyous and renewing experience of “reconciliation,” that is, 

communion reestablished, unity restored. 

 

St. John Paul II 
Familiaris Consortio,§21 

 
1.  What is one moment I felt truly forgiven and 

reconciled with another person?  How did I know 
that person had forgiven me? 

 
2.  Remembering that going to confession not only 

reconciles us with God but also gives us grace to 
be better, how often should our family try to go? 
 

3. When there is a rift between me and another 
person, what does it take to reconcile?  How can I 
forgive when someone isn’t sorry? 
 

4. Does reconciling mean I have to believe that what 
was done is right? 
 

5. Remembering that the fruit of god”s forgiveness is 
that we become closer to him again, how can I 
make those I forgive – of theose I wrong – know I 
want to grow closer to them again as well? 

Building the Domestic Church:  The Family Fully Alive 

St. Lawrence Knights of Columbus 

January 2015 

Monthly Theme:  Because God is the Lord of Mercy, we want to help heal our family 
wounds and promote forgiveness 

 

Family Project:  As we look forward to a new year, full of 
hopes and promises – but also fears and challenges – we ask 
what God has prepared for us. 
 
 
   The family is our first school of forgiveness.  The family 
prepares us to understand the meaning of God’s forgiveness.  
“God proves his love for us in that, while we were still sinners, 
Christ died for us.”  (Rom. 5:8).  To be Christian is to 
encounter Christ and to receive his forgiveness.  As Catholics 
we first receive this forgiveness on the day of our baptism, 
and we renew it through the treasure of the sacrament of 
reconciliation. 
 
   Forgiveness starts with those who are close to us; our 
spouses, children, parents, siblings, neighbors, coworkers 
and friends.  The wounds made by our beloved are usually 
the most hurtful, but the love of spouses and parents has the 
capacity to heal these wounds.  To forgive is something 
divine, the most perfect gift.  When we forgive someone, we 
offer that person the possibility of starting again. 
 

• Go to confession together as a family and then 
share a special meal or dessert to celebrate your 
new beginnings as a family.  Confession is not 
something to fear.  While waiting in line it’s normal to 
feel some shame, but after receiving the sacrament 
of confession, the person emerges free, forgiven, 
beautiful and happy. 

 
• Have a “Meal of Forgiveness” with your spouse (with 

no children around) in which you can offer a new 
beginning in your relationship by asking each other 
for forgiveness for the small offenses that often hold 
couples back from the fullness of their relationship. 



 

 

 

 


